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Dear parent/carer,
As we approach the end of another fantastic term at Parkwood E-ACT Academy I would to thank parents, yet again, for your unwavering support whilst sharing with you some of our highlights from both recent events and across the year.  Even with the challenges that we have faced as a result of COVD, this has been another incredible year for our students and their families.  Despite these strange times the Academy and our students are still achieving some amazing things and we would like to share with you some of our highlights from both recent events and across the year. 
· Our students and staff have continued to work tirelessly to raise money for local charities, raising an additional £55.37 for St Luke’s Hospice through our Parkwood Coffee Morning’s and £348.50, through a ‘face covering’ fundraiser in the academy, making a fantastic total of £403.87, an amazing achievement for such a worthy cause.
· We celebrated the talent of both staff and students at the E-ACT National Pupil celebrations art the Birmingham Repertory Theatre on 15th July.
· We raised the fantastic sum of £961.00, through our charity football event which took place on 8th July, in conjunction with Singh’s, £500.00 which was donated by Mandeep, who has been a constant support for academy and the community, and Both students and staff really enjoyed the event, and it was great to be able to engage in something that hasn’t been possible these past 18.  The money will be donated to a very worthy cause, Dementia UK.
· On 25th June, we raised £352.75 by hosting a ‘none uniform day’ and the money will be split 3 ways between Say it Charity, Burngreave Food bank, and putting money into events/awards for the students across the academic year. 
· We ran events across the academy in recognition of Diversity week, 21st – 25th June, with our reading session, including our Islamophobia session prepared by Javeria Shahzad in Y9, and we also had Wold Food Day, where as part of Diversity week, our amazing canteen team created a world foods menu for students and staff to enjoy food from around the world. 
· Our annual Lockerbrook residential was a huge success once again, students have engaged in activities and have been really positive about the whole experience.
· W/C 14th June was Men's Health week, and we worked closely with the Charity Odd Balls to support testicular cancer.
Summer School 
We have some great news, in that we have been provided with funding to offer week of Summer school, from 9th August - 13th August, and that week will be targeted towards our current pupils as it will be solely focused on academic progress.  Our progress teams are currently working with their year groups in order to establish an idea of student numbers for attendance each day, and the week will look as follows:-
· Monday 9th-Tuesday 10th (Current Y10 pupils
· Wednesday 11th – Thursday 12th (Current Y9 pupils
· Friday 13th (Current Y7 & Y8 SEN Pupils)
Your child does not need to wear school uniform, but we do ask that clothing be washed and clean each day.  Your child does not need to bring any equipment with them and lunch will be provided. 
Uniform
It is a basic expectation that all students wear full school uniform.  The academy does not permit trainers or sports shoes of any description, nor do we permit students to wear leggings.  Jewellery is also not permitted to be worn in the academy. Within PE lessons students are expected to wear a Parkwood PE T-Shirt, Black shorts/tracksuit bottoms or suitable black sports leggings and a pair of suitable sports trainers which can be any colour. Within the envelope is a letter explaining the introduction of our PE hoody for Y7-Y9. If pupils wear a headscarf, they must make sure it is pinned back to that the pupils are as safe as possible.
Please use the following link https://www.pbuniform-online.co.uk/parkwood to order any uniform items via our uniform supplier, Price & Buckland.  If you have any queries around uniform then please feel free to contact the academy via our info@parkwoodacademy.org.uk.  
Attendance
Just a reminder that if a pupil is unwell while already at the Academy for any reason, they need to speak to their teacher, member of staff on duty or progress leader or manager. Students must not directly contact parents themselves. We have a no mobile phone policy in school. Staff will look after pupils and contact home if we feel there is a need to send the pupil home. All of our year group hubs have trained staff to deal with medical issues. 
Medical appointments 
Please ensure these are booked outside of school hours. Where this is not possible such as emergency or hospital appointments, please try to arrange for later on in the school day after morning lessons to minimise the learning missed. Please also provide a letter or appointment card so we can authorise the absence. We appreciate your help in this. 
Free school Meals
For all of our students who are entitled to Free School Meals, Sheffield City Council have informed us that you should have received your letter about your Summer food vouchers.
Please see the information below from the Council regarding students who are entitled to Free School Meals:-
1. Parents/carers need to go to the following website to redeem their Easter vouchers - www.selectyourcompliment.co.uk/grocery 
1. Enter their unique 16-digit e-Code and select their chosen supermarket. Edenred give them a choice of 10 supermarkets: Aldi, Tesco, Asda, Morrisons, Sainsbury’s, Waitrose, M&S, McColl’s, Iceland and Farmfoods. 
1. Parents/Carers are able to download their vouchers for more than one supermarket. For example, £40 for Aldi and £50 for Asda.
1. The downloaded E-Gift Card/Voucher will arrive by email within 24 hours. If they can’t find this, they should check their Junk/Spam folder
1. 
Please note codes need to be activated within 3 months or they will expire. Once they have claimed their voucher on the Edenred website the voucher will be valid for 12 months.
· The FSM Voucher helpline will be available on 0114 2734567, option 4, option3, and can offer help to parents experiencing difficulties with their e-Codes or with general FSM enquiries. 
· Parents/carers can also contact Edenred directly with an enquiry about an eCode or voucher at freeschoolmealsparentscarers@edenred.com

Secondary Booster Sessions
In both of the national lockdowns when schools closed, students missed out on some of their learning, and as a Trust, we want to do everything we can to make up for this, so we are going to be running English and Maths online booster sessions, that teachers from across the Trust will be delivering.  The sessions will: -
· Cover the key concepts from the academic year 2020-21 to make sure that students haven’t missed out on understanding the most important contents of English and Maths.
· The sessions will run from Monday – Thursday every term-time week.
· The time of the session will depend on your year group.
· You will be ale to log onto your year group’s session, from school or at home.
· You can attend English sessions, Maths sessions, or both.
· The sessions will be free to you.

In September, we will provide full details of how to access the online sessions from school and home.  You will need internet access and a device to attend the sessions from home, so please talk to your Head of Year if you need any support with this.
Changes to the school day
Please find attached a copy of the changes that have been made to the school day.  It now means that ALL students will start at the academy at 8.30am, but will continue to enter the academy at separate entries according to their year group.
COVID Testing
In line with the latest Government guidelines, when we re-open for the new academic year in September, we will be required to carry out mass on-site testing of students whom we have received parental consent from.  Further details around times and dates are attached.  
I hope you all enjoy the break and spend quality time with your family and loved ones. We look forward to welcoming back into the academy on 6th September 2021.

Yours sincerely
[image: cid:CB78C87E-BBA0-43C6-ACA9-893C04E6AD18]
Gemma Cottingham
Headteacher
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